

New Road Primary & Nursery School

Executive Headteacher: Mr R Litten
Deputy Executive Headteacher: Mrs R Bains

3rd July 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am writing to share some important information with you.

School Opening in September: It was announced yesterday that primary and nursery schools will reopen in September to all pupils. This is such good news and we are all so pleased. Detailed guidance has been issued to help schools reopen as safely as possible. **We are aiming to share with you what we will be doing towards the end of the term.** Like you, we really want to get it right, so we are going to take our time and use support and guidance from a number of sources.

As before, there will be a chance to ask questions and we will share with you our risk assessments, guidance and FAQ's so that you are fully informed.

End of Year School Reports: These will be posted or sent home with your child on Friday 10th July. Teachers have shown on the report where they feel your child is working in relation to the expected standard for their age, this is based on their performance leading up to the school closure in March.

This is not a statutory requirement this year, but we thought you would like to have some idea of the standard your child was working at before the school closed and what they would have achieved if the school had remained open.

Welcome: We would like to welcome Lorna Chatterton our newly appointed Year 3 class teacher. Lorna completed part of her teacher training at New Road last year. We are incredibly lucky to have her as she is such a great teacher and she loves New Road!

Competition Entries: Thank you so much for all of the wonderful competition entries. The judges have waited patiently for me to recover from my accident, we hope to announce and inform winners next week. We have had some truly amazing entries - what a talented bunch your children are!

Summer Holiday Clubs: Now that we have the official guidance from the government we are beginning to plan our very popular summer holiday sports clubs. Its early days, but we hope to be able to provide you with more information about what we can offer you and your family in the next week or so.

Next Update: There will be a number of updates in the coming weeks. If you have a question please call or email the school - we are here to help!

Our Best Wishes

Pob. Millen

Mr Rob Litten

Executive Headteacher

